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Ministry of the Environment, 
Conservation and Parks
Floor 1, 135 St Clair Ave W
Toronto, ON
M4V 1P5
Telephone: (416) 314-7988

Ministère de l’Environnement, de la 
Protection de la nature et des Parcs
1er étage, 135 av St. Clair O
Toronto, ON
M4V 1P5
Téléphone : (416) 314-7988

October 31, 2022

Peter Donahue, District Manager
GFL Infrastructure Group Inc.
100 New Park Place, No. 500
Vaughan, Ontario
L4K 0H9

Dear Mr. Donahue:

Re: Application for Approval
Stormwater Management Works to serve Superior Environmental Services
City of  Windsor, County of Essex
Reference Number 1045-C7TLZT

As indicated in the e-mail dated October 20, 2022, from your technical representative, Mr. 
Douglas Kerr, P.Eng., Associate - Senior Civil Engineer, Golder Associates Ltd., you would like 
to modify the proposed stormwater management works to serve the transfer station site located at 
2045 Continental Avenue in the City of Windsor. 

Since we cannot process your proposal without the updated stormwater management works 
design report, including a proposed stormwater monitoring program, your application is 
considered withdrawn and the above-noted file is now closed. 

The submitted application fee will be retained and will be applied to the re-opened application 
file along with an expedited review granted once the information is ready for ministry review.

 We also emphasize that under section 20.2 of Part II.1 of the Environmental Protection Act, 
(Act) you are required to obtain an approval under section 20.3 of Part II.1 of the Act before 
construction, alteration, extension or replacement of any sewage works.
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If you have any questions regarding the above, please contact Katrina Chrzanowska, P.Eng., 
Senior Wastewater Engineer at (416) 314-7988.

Yours truly,

Fariha Pannu, P.Eng.
Director
appointed for the purposes of Part II.1 of the Environmental Protection Act

KC/

c: District Manager, MECP Windsor Area Office
Douglas Kerr P. Eng.,  Golder Associates Ltd. 


